
From: Card, Rachel
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/13/2013 9:21:22 AM
Subject: FW: Wishing you well

Rep. Taylor's newsletter -  if you don't already get it.

From: Bill Taylor [mailto:bill@taylorschouse.com] 
Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2013 9:20 PM 
To: Card, Rachel
Subject: Wishing you well

Rachel:

It was a delight meeting you today and discussing education issues over lunch. Your task is critically important and I 
wish you great success. If I can assist you in any way, please don't hesitate to ask.

As promised, here's my most recent e-newsletter.

Best regards,

Representative Bill Taylor
First Vice Chairman
House Education & Public Works Committee 
South Carolina General Assembly

You're receiving this email because of your relationship with TaylorSCHouse.

And What Did YOU Do This Summer?

Dear Friends:

"What did YOU do this summer?" That's a common question teachers ask as students arrive back in 
school. The South Carolina General Assembly meets for nearly five months each year from January 
into June, with another special session in late June. During the last six months of each year, I am
frequently asked, "How are you enjoying your time off?" I smile and jokingly say the "Time off is 
great".

In reality there is little time off for any legislator. The part-time position is in reality a full-time job if it's to 
be done effectively.

Serving Constituents

One of my most important tasks is constituent service. Government can be a challenge for citizens and 
my job is to represent constituents and work to resolve their problems. I see myself as their 
ombudsman looking out for their best interests and solving problems. Some issues are huge, others 
seem small; most are nearly insurmountable to an individual citizen. My service has taken me to 
departments from agriculture to education, from roads to social services and so many more.

Here's one recent example: A constituent enlisted my support in getting his boat registered and titled in
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In your Service,
Bill Taylor On a Lighter Note:

803-270-2012
Representative
South Carolina General 
Assembly
Bill@taylorschouse.com
www.Taylorschouse.
com

It's Time for PIGSKIN Mania !
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